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THE USE OF NATIONAL TONNAGE IN APPLYING 
INTERNATIONAL CONVENTIONS 

IMO Resolution A.1073 (28) 
AND THE USE OF THE SIMPLIFIED TONNAGE CALCULATIONS 

FOR VESSELS OF LESS THAN 24 METRES 
 
 
 

TO: RECOGNIZED ORGANIZATIONS (RO), FLAG STA TE 
INSPECTORS, SHIP OWNERS, SHIPS’ OPERATORS 
AND MANAGERS AND MASTERS 
 

APPLICABLE TO:  ALL SHIPS WITH KEEL LAID ON OR BEFORE  
18th JULY 1994 WHICH RETAINED THEIR NATIONAL 
TONNAGE. ALL SHIPS LESS THAN 24 METRES. 

  
EFFECTIVE AS FROM: Date of this Circular 
   
31st January 2018 
 
In order to ensure the uniformity of statutory certificates issued by the Recognized 
Organizations and to prevent misunderstandings with Port State Control Officers worldwide, 
this Administration has adopted IMO Resolution A.1073(28) which is annexed to this Circular. 
 
Ships for which the International Tonnage Certificate (1989) includes a “Remarks” entry on 
national tonnage, the appropriate box in the appropriate statutory ce rtificate should show 
only national gross tonnage with the following foot note: 
 
“See REMARKS column of the valid International Tonn age Certificate (1969)” 
 
Should a ship lose its eligibility for using national tonnage to apply the relevant requirements 
under International Conventions by undergoing alterations or modifications which this 
Administration deems to be a substantial variation in its existing tonnage as described in Article 
3(2)(b) of the 1969 Tonnage Convention, then this Administration or the Recognized 
Organization will re-issue the International Tonnage Certificate (1969) and delete the reference 
to the ship’s national tonnage in the “Remarks” entry. 
 
The ship also loses its eligibility for using national tonnage when she complies with the 
statutory requirements applicable for the 1969 Tonnage Convention figure. Consequently, the 
ship’s national tonnage in the “Remarks” entry of the International Tonnage Certificate (1969) 
ceases to be valid hence a new International Tonnage Certificate (1969) should be issued. 
 
Simplified tonnage calculations are applicable to ships of less than 24 metres. 












